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Geneva, 12 January 2023 

Dear Eddy, 
 
New Year’s greetings from World Council of Churches. I am responding to your letter 
dated 15 November 2022 addressed to the WCC central committee and myself, 
requesting that the WCC “implement a process leading toward the suspension of the 
Russian Orthodox Church” from membership in the WCC.  
 
We remain grateful for the witness of the Reformed Church in America – for its 
expressions of grief about the impacts of the war in Ukraine and its concern about the 
role of the leadership of the Russian Orthodox Church. 
 
As you are aware, the central committee, meeting in June 2022 in Geneva, discussed the 
possibility of suspension, including the concerns expressed by the general assembly of the 
Reformed Church in America. At that time, the central committee agreed by consensus 
not to initiate suspension, but to pursue dialogue, recognizing the WCC as a unique 
platform, not only for the pursuit of justice, reconciliation and unity, but mutual 
accountability between members of the fellowship. 
 
These efforts continued at the WCC 11th Assembly in Karlsruhe, where the delegates 
responded to the war and challenged the Russian Orthodox Church in a statement on 
“War in Ukraine, Peace and Justice in the European Region”. My predecessor, Ref. Prof Dr 
Ioan Sauca, provided significant leadership in promoting dialogue through his pilgrimage 
to Kyiv in August 2022, his efforts during the assembly in Karlsruhe and his pilgrimage to 
Moscow to meet directly with and challenge the leadership of the Russian Orthodox 
Church.  
 
Your letter is poignant reminder that “for just as the body is one and has many members 
… if one member suffers, all suffer together with it” (1 Cor. 12.26). Our efforts for dialogue 
and peace - building will continue. I will share your letter with the leadership of the central 
committee, as the appropriate mechanism for our ongoing discernment and response to 
the war and the role of the WCC member churches. 
 
 
 
 
 

Rev. Eddy Alemán 
General Secretary 
Reformed Church in America 
4500 60th St SE 
Grand Rapids 
MI 49512 – 9670 
United States of America 

General Secretariat 
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Rev. Eddy Alemán 
General Secretary 
Reformed Church in America 
4500 60th St SE 
Grand Rapids 
MI 49512 – 9670 
United States of America 

General Secretariat 

Together with the RCA, we pray for peace and reconciliation, for the end of this conflict
and for the unity of the body of Christ.

Yours in Christ,

Rev. Prof. Dr Jerry Pillay
General Secretary
World Council of Churches
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